Wednesday, September 25
Manoa Elementary PTO Meeting Minutes

In Attendance 

	Lindsay Koffel
	Sarah Charlton
	Jenni Dziewit
	Jamie Cappello

	Torri Jones
	Colleen Brooks
	Jake Freyum
	Rashim Mengi

	Mandy Gunlefinger
	Elena Alma
	Josh Fields
	Jana Arentsen

	Jamie Carroll
	Courtney Liptock
	Kate Laepple Hertzog
	Joe Mignone

	Jessica Lazzaro
	Beth Huffman
	Maggie Esteves
	Kathy Foster

	Liz Meischeid
	Kristen Osborne
	Erin Canuso
	Elizabeth Marshaleck

	Kevin Moran
	Maggie Fox
	Dr. Adelizzi
	Mrs. Hale



Introductions 

Faculty updates: Dr. Adelizzi
· Thank you parents & families for welcoming me to the Manoa community.  My younger brothers went to Manoa, and I live locally.  I have  been using my knowledge of the area to help make connections with the kids.  Please reach out to me with any issues.  Open communication is important and what makes public schools great.  
· This is a great Manoa PTO turnout!  I have a lot of great ideas already for this year and will continue communicating with the PTO board.  I will send the Manoa Messenger every Friday around 4:00.  Please reach out if there is anything you would like to be added.

Faculty Updates: Mrs. Hale 
·  Thank you for the Amazon gift cards the staff received, they will be put to good use!
· Thank you for the faculty room takeovers. The staff really loves and appreciates them.  
· There were issues with membership toolkit emails reaching all of the staff but we are now all receiving communication from the PTO through gmail.  Thank you! 
· With all of the new teachers, would you please send out another favorite things google form?  We want to make sure we update them and really appreciate the thoughtful gifts.  
· Mr. Robarge was wondering if there would be another garden club representative this year?  The PTO agreed to finding someone. 

Approval of June Minutes 
· Motion to approve: Joe Mignone
· Second: Jenni Dziewit 

Treasurer's report and Budget Approval: Kevin Moran
· There is money in the bank and we have had a smooth transition to the new board.  We have increased membership dues to $30 per family.  So far, about 178/179 families have paid dues.  Families can continue to pay dues by using the QR code found on the website.  
· Last year, our goal of putting in a Gaga pit was achieved.  We are brainstorming ideas for the upcoming year.  
· I am here to support all the event chairs.  Come to me if you need anything!  

· Motion to approve budget: Kate Laepple Hertzog 
· Second: Liz Meischeid 

Updates: Kristen Osborne
· Kindergarten orientation and playground meetup were separated from the Sneak-A-Peek this year which worked out really well. At the playground meetup, we had Maximus, freeze pops, and just an overall fun atmosphere for new to Manoa and Kindergarten families to meet.  
· Sneak-a-peek was a success.  The kids got to visit classrooms and see their teachers.  Kindergarten families got to come before everyone else which was really helpful for them.  Kona Ice came, next year we will place a limit on one ice per person.  
· Back to School Night was a success.  It was a great opportunity for everyone to check in with teachers.  
· For faculty appreciation, we did a lounge takeover during back to school night.  The Navarro family donated Accelerator energy drinks which everyone really loved. The Children’s Resource Fund gave gift cards to all of Manoa staff to supplement the student’s and classroom needs.  

Membership: Tracey Serafin
· Membership Toolkit is the classroom directory we use.  All new families should be in the portal. If you didn’t get invited to join the Membership Toolkit, please reach out.  The directory is used so parents can get each other's contact information for playdates and parties.  Everyone should make sure their information is up to date and remind friends to do the same.

Spiritwear:  Liz Meischeid
· We finished our push sale earlier this week.  Please reach out to Manoaspiritwear@gmail.com if you would like to see something sold.  All items can be picked up at my house.  A note will be sent out from me or Hockeytown when everything is ready.  No need to reach out to me before picking up! Everything will be in a bin outside.

Kindergarten Music: Kristen Osborne
· Miss Virginia Jennings with “Playing TIme” is our Kindergarten music teacher.  She comes 1 Friday a month at 9:00 for AM Kindergarten and 1:00 for PM Kindergarten through May.  The program has been very well received.

Chairperson Person Signup List: Kristen Osborne & Erin Canuso
· A signup genius for Chairpeople for all of our events was sent out earlier this week.  There has been a very positive response.  It has been a board goal to provide opportunities for all to get involved. We have a lot of new events.  Please reach out if you want a spot on a committee already full.
·  We are still searching for a few more Chairs including: 
·  The Scholarship fund:  This is new this year.  It will be a  $500 scholarship given to a graduating senior who attended Manoa.  The chairperson will get the word out, and graduating senior applicants will write a small simple essay.  There will be a  Scholarship night in May at the highschool and we will give the scholarship at this time.
· Disney on Ice: Typically work for this starts in the fall.  A group purchase of tickets will be made for people to go to Disney on Ice over winter break.
· Nominating committee:  This Chair will handle nominations for new board members 
· Quizzo Night: Last year, this was held at CREC. This event is a BYOB, adults only fundraiser
· Parent Advocacy Committee:  This will give parents the opportunity to communicate what has worked well for the students.

Fundraising - Sarah Charlton 
· We will be having our next Fundraiser October 22 from 4:00-8:00 pm at Panera bread.  In the past, this has usually brought the PTO  $350-400.  You will be able to input a code  that will be sent out through the newsletter when ordering on the app and the PTO will get a percentage of sales.  

Fall Block Party: Allison Philabaum and Lindsay Koffel
· This is a community, family focused event.  There will be games, inflatables, and food.  The block party is a free event but we will have a lot of  fundraising efforts.  This year, instead of cow plop bingo, we will have an apple and pumpkin launcher.  You will have the opportunity to purchase  a square for $10.  We will be launching 8 apples with winners receiving a $25 gift card; and a big pumpkin where the winner will receive $300.  In addition to that, we will raffle off “the launch” to the students.  
· We will send out a signup genius for raffle baskets and volunteer positions in two separate signup geniuses. Each grade will have a raffle basket with a theme.  People can purchase items from  Amazon or venmo Lindsay Koffel.  Homeroom parents can send signup geniuses to their classes, but do not have to arrange the baskets themselves.  
· Lindsay and Allison asked who had set up the squares for cow plop bingo in the past.  They were told Ian Mcclements set up squares and we can reach out to see if he can do it this year for pumpkin launch.  Nicole Bumbaugh stated she may have enough paint to use to create the grid, but if not, we can order it from C&M Sporting Goods.
· We are asking that guests bring candy and/or trinkets as a donation for our Trunk or Treat

Homeroom Parent Teams/Halloween: Nicole Bumbaugh
· We have had a great response for Homeroom Parent and Party helper volunteers.  At this point, teachers should have heard from their Homeroom Parents and can reach out to me if you haven’t heard yet.  
· There are still a few spots left for Halloween Party Helper 
· Homeroom parents will be reaching out to their party helpers and photographers soon to plan the Halloween Party.  Homeroom parents can communicate with their teachers to get the party time.  Keep in mind Halloween is a half day.  There would be no food at the Halloween Party including in treat bags.  If shared food is sent in by parents it will need to be sent home again.  Dr. Adelizzi helped answer the question if we could use the free breakfast program as food for the class parties.  Because of the way the breakfast program is regulated we are unable to use the food for parties.  Homeroom parents can put goodie bag items on a signup genius so multiples are not sent in.

Young Writers day: Jenni Dziewit & Mary Alice Hartstock 
· Young Writers Day will take place November 8.  It is an in school event where writers are brought in from the community.  Each class will get 1-2 writers.  This can include musicians, sports writers, song writers, etc.  Parent help is not needed during this event.

Bookfair: Maggie Esteves
· The book fair will take place from November 18-22 .  Family Night will be Wednesday from  6:00 pm - 8:00 pm.  During the bookfair, kids get to pick out books to purchase.  It is also a school fundraiser to bring books into classrooms. 
· Parent help will be needed during each class’s shopping session.   Two volunteers  per class will come in to help kids find appropriate books.  Clearances are required for volunteers.  
· Next week, I will be meeting with the other committee chairs to decide on a theme.  

Winterfest: Mandy Gunlefinger 
· Winterfest will take place Sunday December 8.  We already have 10 vendors signed up.  We also have new roles available, so if anyone is interested in helping they can reach out.

IDC: Jenni Dziewit & Joe Mignone
· IDC stands for intradistrict Counsel.  Representatives from all buildings in the district meet to discuss topics provided.  We will be sending a google form to parents to help decide on these topics.  What would you like to know more about? Last year, topics included transportation, technology, and health.  Changes in schools were made directly from feedback.  

Sponsorships: Kristen Osborne 
· We will be looking for small business sponsors for all of our events through the year and one big push for Mustang Mile.  We will be offering general levels of sponsorships based on how much money is donated.  Examples of various perks from donation can include company name on the back of a shirt, advertisement on PTO website,  and more.  

Recognition gifts: Elizabeth Marshaleck
· Manoa stadium blankets were given to Tracey Serafin and Liz Meischeid for their help.  
· The names of attendees were put in a bowl and Jenni Dziewit won an Owala Water bottle with Manoa vinyl stickers  

Thank Yous: Kristen Osborne
· Thank you to everyone who came. We welcome any feedback! 





